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Where are the congressional lines?

By Jimmy Vielkind, Capitol bureau in Redistricting 

Posted on January 30, 2012 at 11:52 am 

Common Cause, a New York City-based good-government group, is wondering where the lines for members of Congress are.

“We are very concerned LATFOR has not released a set of congressional maps, yet today we begin a forced march of hearings around the state,” Susan Lerner, the organization’s executive director, said. “They claim they don’t even have a Congressional map. That’s a problem.”

A federal judge ruled Friday that the primary for members of Congress must be held June 26. This means petitioning must begin as early as March.

“There is tremendous time pressure,” Lerner continued during the first set of public hearings on LATFOR’s plan. “We’re very concerned that the public will not even have an opportunity to comment.”

“People may comment on any maps that are out there,” Assemblyman Jack McEneny, an Albany Democrat who co-chairs LATFOR, which is jointly controlled by Senate Republicans and Assembly Democrats.

Sen. Mike Nozzolio, LATFOR’s Republican co-chair, did not commit to specific hearings, but said commentary on congressional lines could come in a series of hearings that started today.

Lerner also repeated her organization’s criticisms of the proposed maps, mostly focusing on the Senate.
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